
Did Jesus Win The Super Bowl?
Though I didn’t watch much of the Super Bowl, I was able to
catch some headlines the day following and noticed quite a few
comments on how the victorious Philadelphia Eagles’ players
were thanking God and His Son Jesus Christ.

After the game, and receiving the MVP honor, Super Bowl MVP
Nick Foles told Dan Patrick of NBC Sports, “Unbelievable, all
the glory to God.” Foles recently explained he is currently
studying at  Liberty University to earn a graduate divinity
degree and plans to become a pastor upon retirement.

Foles  wasn’t  the  only  one  to  openly  proclaim  his  faith.
Eagles’ head coach Doug Pederson also exclaimed on national
television, “I can only give the praise to my Lord and Savior
Jesus Christ.”

This got me thinking about some other amazing individuals who
loved Jesus that have come out of this city of “Brotherly
Love.”

For  example,  let’s  start  with  the  city  and  state  of
Pennsylvania’s founder, William Penn. After being imprisoned
for his faith in England, Penn set his sights on America to
establish what he described as precedent of liberty for the
world. “For the Nations want a precedent and my God will Make
it (Pennsylvania) the Seed of a Nation,” declared Penn. This,
of course, came true as Philadelphia, the state’s capital, 
became our nation’s capital and was the location in which the
unanimous Declaration of Independence was written and signed!

Penn’s design for free governance earned him the honor from
Thomas  Jefferson,  who  stated  that  he  was  “the  greatest
lawgiver the world has produced.”

Another  Philadelphian  was  Benjamin  Franklin,  one  of  the

https://newswithviews.com/did-jesus-win-the-super-bowl/


world’s foremost inventors and the only founding father who is
a signatory of all four major documents of the founding of
U.S.: the Declaration of Independence, the Treaty of Alliance
with  France,  the  Treaty  of  Paris,  and  the  United  States
Constitution. Franklin stated, “As to Jesus of Nazareth, my
opinion of whom you particularly desire, I think the system of
morals and his religion, as he left them to us, is the best
the world ever saw, or is likely to see.”

Dr. Benjamin Rush, was considered by John Adams to be one of
America’s three most notable Founding Fathers.  Titled the
“Father  of  American  Medicine”  while  holding  multiple
university  professorships,  he  was  titled,  “The  Father  of
Public Schools Under the Constitution,” being an advocate for
free public schools for all youth.

He was a founding member of America’s first Bible Society, 
and he helped organize America’s first Anti-Slavery society. 
His love for the Savior was vividly apparent: “It is only
necessary for republicanism to ally itself to the Christian
religion to overturn all the corrupted political and religious
institutions of the world.”

So while I don’t believe Jesus won the Super Bowl for the city
of Philadelphia this year, I do believe by His providential
hand through many of his disciples the stage was set for a
free-market society where sports and entertainment can thrive.
This is just another reason we should all be grateful to Jesus
Christ and His gracious love towards us.
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